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“If you love me, you will keep my commandments. And I will ask the Father, 
and he will give you another Advocate to be with you always, the Spirit of 

truth, whom the world cannot accept, because it neither sees nor knows him. 
But you know him, because he remains with you, and will be in you.” John 

14:15–17 
Imagine a spouse or a friend saying to you, “If you love me, you will keep my 
commandments.” Such a statement might cause you to react with surprise. 
Ordinarily, we do not see obedience to another as a sign that we love them. 
However, what if a parent were to say to a child, “If you love me, you will be 
obedient.” That statement is easier to accept because of the unique role of a 
parent to their children. In regard to our love of God, obedience to His divine 
will is the greatest act of love we can offer. This is because God’s will is perfect. 
It’s exactly what we need in life. It’s what we were made for. And it is the one 
and only way to achieve the human fulfillment that we seek. Only God can say 
such a thing to us because only God is God. Jesus followed up His call to 
obedience by saying that obedience to Him will result in Jesus and His Father 
bestowing the Holy Spirit, the Spirit of Truth upon you. The Holy Spirit will 
remain “with you, and will be in you.” This is such a profound statement from 
our Lord. In fact, so much of what He says within this sermon, given at the Last 
Supper, is profound beyond comprehension. One clear thing this tells us is that 
obedience to God leads to a discovery of the Truth. And as Jesus says 
elsewhere, “If you remain in my word, you will truly be my disciples, and you 
will know the truth, and the truth will set you free” (John 8:31–32). Obedience 
leads to Truth. Truth leads to freedom. This begs the question: Do you want to 
be free? Clearly you do. We cannot not want to be free. Meaning, we are 
obliged to want freedom, just as we are obliged to want happiness. Why? 
Because the desire for freedom and happiness is written upon our very nature. 
It is a desire that we cannot escape. It’s how we are wired. However, it is quite 
possible to become confused about the way we achieve these desires. For 
many, obedience is not always understood as the pathway to that desired 
freedom and happiness. Consider, again, a child. Imagine a parent telling that 
child not to eat a certain wild berry that grows behind their house because the 
parent knows the berry is poisonous and will cause the child to become sick. If 
the child disobeys and eats the berry anyway, he will learn the important 
lesson that he should have been obedient. Or if the child were to get in a fight 
with his brother and was angry and crying, the parent may tell him to say he’s 
sorry and reconcile with his brother. If the child refuses, he will remain angry 
and crying. But if he obeys, then he and his brother will once again be able to 
have fun together. On a grand scale, this is what God does for us. He is the 
perfect Father Who always knows what is best for us. For that reason, we must 
not only conform to His will, we must desire it, seek it out and desire to be 
obedient to the greatest degree. This is the path to Truth. It is the path to 
freedom. It is the path to the happiness we desire. Reflect, today, upon your 
own level of obedience to the will of God and your understanding of the 
importance of that obedience. Do you realize that God’s will is perfect? 



Perhaps you do intellectually, but how about practically? When you read 
through the Scriptures and hear Jesus’ commands of love, do you seek to 
follow them without hesitation? For example, do you forgive those who seem 
undeserving? Can you say, with our Lord from the Cross, “Father, forgive them, 
they know not what they do?” Reflect upon anything this past year that was 
difficult for you to embrace from God. Ponder it, pray over it and seek to obey 
whatever He has revealed to you. Doing so will be the first step toward the 
fulfillment of your deepest desires in life. 
Most glorious Jesus, Your will is perfect in every way. Obedience to Your will 
leads to the fulfillment of my life and my every desire. Please bestow the Spirit 
of Truth upon me so that I will always know Your will and embrace it with all my 
might. Jesus, I trust in You. 
 

  
 

 
 
 

Please add names of church members and their family members to the sick 
list in the foyer of the church so that we may pray for you.  We will update 
the list weekly and remove names from the list monthly. If a name should 
remain on the list indefinitely, please notify Celeste Sheehy. 

 

Diocesean News 
 

June 2, 2023, 3:00 pm – 7, 2023 – Summer Silent Retreat. Spend two to 
five nights in quiet prayer with others desiring to draw closer to Jesus. Daily 
mass, talks, communal prayer, devotions, confession, and Eucharistic 
Adoration will be part of the retreat led by Fr. Harry Dean and Brian Egan. 
The cost (see Diocese webpage) varies depending on the number of nights 
requested. 

Announcements 

 

We will have pastries and coffee available in Sophie Hall after Mass every 
Sunday except the fourth Sunday of the month. Please stop by and visit for 
a few minutes.  

St. John’s Offering 

                                      May 7, 2023   

Regular Offering: $1,646.40   Building Fund: $589   

                                 

 

Sick List 
Father God, we pray for all those who are facing sickness in their bodies.  

We ask that you restore their health, soothe their pain, and ease their 
worries. Give them your peace and comfort.   

In Jesus name, Amen! 
Don McKelvain   Sonja Hemstreet Gaines 

 Hilde Ouellette   Jessie Hithe 
Gary Gradel   Gloria Johnson  
Jazz Rosas   Stanley Marek 

 

https://www.givecentral.org/appeals-form-registration/acp6407934041d98/user/guest


 

In conjunction with Shepherd’s Pantry, we provide a food pantry for the 
community in Sophie Hall on the second Saturday of every month. Contact 
Sylvia Glynn if you would like to volunteer to help. 

   
May 1-31, 2023 – May is the Month of Mary. The rosary will be said for the 
Blessed Mother each Sunday. The Catholic Women are looking for volunteers 
to dedicate a decade or bring flowers up while the rosary is being said. There is 
a sign-up sheet at the back of the church you may contact Destiny Vallejo (786) 
972-5668 or Heather Weekley (254)855-0671. 
 

 

June 4, 2023 - Holy Trinity Catholic Church of Corn Hill is hosting its annual 
fundraiser and dance.  Holy Mass begins 10:30 a.m Fried Chicken & Sausage 
(served from 11 a.m. - 1 p.m.; adults $15/children $7; drive-thru available).  
And then, you can dance the afternoon away to the music of the Jodie Mikula 
Orchestra. Great food - great fellowship - great day for all! 
 
If you are interested in becoming a member of St. John’s, please fill out the 
membership card located at the back of the church. St. John’s would like to 
welcome our new members and our guests. We are so very glad to have you 
with us.  
 

Contact Carolyn Brown or Gwendolyn Stewart either while at church or email 
at saintjohn1312@yahoo.com if you are aware of a church member who is ill, 
hospitalized, or homebound. 
 
If you have items for the bulletin, please submit them to Celeste Sheehy at 
stjohn1312@yahoo.com. Please submit all items by 5:00 pm on Thursday 
to allow time to prepare the bulletin for Sunday Mass. 


